Forum:  Computer Assisted Cervical Cytology Interpretation

Issue 1: Reporting Requirements by Agencies or Organizations

· Are there FDA requirements for vendors to provide reporting guidelines?

· Does CLIA include directives for use of cytology automation?

· Are there any inspection agencies that stipulate specific use of computer generated interpretive information?

Summary:  Background information was provided to explain the structure and function of the Department of Health and Human Services and it’s agencies which include the FDA, HCFA, CDC and FTC.  The role of professional organizations such as the CAP was also discussed.  Given this information there was unanimous agreement that CLIA 1988 regulations are sufficient for current cervical cytology automation, and for developments in the foreseeable future.  

Issue 2: Documentation of Automated Review

· Should automated review be documented in the report?

· Should a cytotechnologist or pathologist name be on the report if manual screening was not performed? 

Summary: The instrumentation used for automated slide examination and the result should be stated in the cervical cytology report.  The preference is to include a specific reportable field designated for automated screening.  If this is not possible due to LIS constraints or local reporting convention, then the automated screening results can be included as a comment or as additional information. If the automated screening replaces manual screening by a cytotechnologist, then the result of the automated screening can be stated in the area of the report normally reserved for identification of the cytotechnologist who screened the slide.

After considerable debate, consensus was reached pertaining to names on cervical cytology reports.  The name of anyone that examines a cervical cytology slide and renders an opinion for the final report should be documented in the report with the role of the person clearly stated.  If the slide is not manually screened (automated primary screening only) then there should be no name on the report that can be misconstrued as a person who examined the slide.  The name of the medical director may be included as part of the laboratory identification per local custom and where required by state regulations.

Issue 3: Information to be Included in the Report 

· Should computer generated screening information be included in the cervical cytology report?
· Should raw data be reported?
Summary: There was agreement that raw data generated from automated screening devices should generally not be included in the cervical cytology report.  A distinction was made between raw data that is not part of the Bethesda System nomenclature and information that pertains to adequacy.  Adequacy data may be reported.

As with any automated laboratory instrument the results generated by the instrument should be reviewed and verified by a laboratorian with appropriate training and authorization.  A record of who performed this data verification must be maintained as an internal laboratory record per CLIA regulations.  It is preferred that the name of this person not be included in the cervical cytology report.  If inclusion of the name is mandated by local laboratory policy then it must be stated so that it is clearly understood from the report that this person did not screen the slide.
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